Committee on Nominations and Elections 

Short Report for C&EN
San Diego, CA, March 2012

N&E is responsible for reviewing annually the distribution of member population within the six electoral districts to assure that the districts have equitable representation.  According to Bylaw V, Section 4(a), the year-end member population of each electoral district must be within ten percent of the average number of members residing in each district.  The 2011 year-end report shows that District III is out of compliance. N&E has established a task force to review and propose revisions to the Membership Affairs Committee and the Local Section Activities Committee to bring the membership back into compliance among the electoral districts. 

N&E continues to remind all Divisions and Local Sections that their elections must be conducted in compliance with their bylaws and with ACS Bylaws.  
The Committee developed slates of potential candidates for the Council Policy Committee (CPC) and the Committee on Committees (ConC) for 2013-2015 terms.   

N&E does not support the Petition on Candidate Comments in C&EN currently under consideration.  N&E believes: 

(1) the item is not appropriate for the bylaws, rather, it should be a guideline;  

(2) that guidelines should be put in place by N&E;   

(3) that a six-month moratorium restricting comments in C&EN and other ACS venues is too long, as this could interfere with the normal business of the Society.    

N&E continues to work on election guidelines, and is considering a shorter time period for this moratorium.   
N&E is in the process of examining several preferential voting methods to enable the election process to be more consistent across all ACS elections. The progress on this project will be shared at the fall Council meeting. 
We continue to consider possible improvements to the nomination, campaigning, and election processes, and have formed two new task forces on these matters.   
N&E continues to solicit names of qualified individuals for President-Elect and/or Directors for future consideration. Please submit suggestions to nomelect@acs.org.  

Jack Breazeale, Jr. Chair

4/3/12—Final

